
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
CITY OF ELIZABETH CITY COUNCIL 

 
Notice is hereby given that the City Council of the City of Elizabeth City will hold 
a public hearing on Monday, March 22nd, 2021 directly following the Public 
Comment period of the 7:00 p.m. Regular Session in the City Council Chambers 
of the Municipal Administration Building at 306 East Colonial Avenue, Elizabeth 
City, NC for the following reasons: 

 
1. To Receive Public Input on CASE NO: CUP 01-21 filed by Grace 

Montessori Academy, Inc. for the property located at 103 
Tanglewood Parkway, Suite N; and 
 

2. To Receive Public Input to consider granting Local Historic 
Landmark Status to former Elizabeth City High School/Elizabeth City 
Middle School at 306-312 N. Road Street, by ordinance 

 
Council Chambers are closed due to the COVID-19 pandemic; however, the 
public may submit comments, which will be accepted by the City Clerk at 
aonley@cityofec.com and will be read into the record on Monday, March 22nd 
during the Regular Session. Comments will be accepted until 6:45 p.m. on March 
22nd. Anyone requiring special assistance should contact April Onley, City Clerk 
by calling 252-337-6955 at least 24 hours in advance.  Hearing impaired persons 
should call TDD 1-800-735-2962. 
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